

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT CHIEF OF STAFF FOR INTELLIGENCE WASHINGTON, DC 20310-1001

ATTEMPTED OF

March 12, 1987

Directorate of Counterintelligence

Mr. Timothy Good

Dear Mr. Good:

This is in response to your Freedom of Information Act request of October 7, 1986, for information on the Interplanetary Phenomenon Unit of the Scientific and Technical Branch, Counterintelligence Directorate, Department of the Army. Your request was received in this office on 15 October 1986.

Please excuse the delay in responding to your request, but due to an extraordinary administrative and operational burden placed on this office by a shortage of personnel, a considerable backlog of requests has accumulated.

Please be advised that the aforementioned Army unit was disestablished during the late 1950's and never reactivated. All records pertaining to this unit were turned over to the US Air Force, Office of Special investigations in conjunction with operation "BLUEBOOK."

Therefore, we suggest that you initiate a Freedom of Information Act request with the Air Force for the answers to your questions. You should address your request to:

> United States Air Force HQ AFOSI/DADF Attention: Freedom of Information Boiling Air Force Base Washington, D.C. 20332

Again my apologies for taking so long to answer your request.

Sincerely.